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Message from the Editor 

This edition is publicising the upcoming Platinum Jubilee Festivities and celebrating 
the arrival of warmer weather, the reduction in restrictions for COVID and being 
thankful that we can start looking forward and planning our time better. 

In the last, winter edition, I asked if anyone was reading the magazine and was it of 
value to you? Thank you to those people who took the time to reply. Having read your 
comments and discussed them at the last Parish Council meeting: it has been decided 
to keep the current format and to review the situation in a year. It was pleasing to 
read the good things you said about the magazine and to know that it is read and 
appreciated by lots of people. Thank you. 

The Parish Council now has its own Facebook page “Weston Turville Parish Council”, 
for those with an account, which gives you information quicker than a quarterly 
magazine can.  

Hoping you enjoy this edition and book 4th June in your diary! 
 

Editor 

 
 
 
Contributions to the magazine are welcomed subject to space and the Editor’s decision on 
suitability.  The copy deadline for the Spring issue IS 29TH April 2022. 
We reserve the right to edit all articles. 
 

The Weston Turville Times is a community magazine for the parish of Weston Turville.  It is published 
quarterly and distributed free of charge to every house and many businesses in Weston Turville. Past 
editions can be found on the Parish Council website - www.westonturville-pc.gov.uk. 
The views expressed in articles are not necessarily the views of the editorial team or the Parish Council. We 
do not endorse any of the suppliers advertising in the magazine.  
 
Published by  

Weston Turville Parish Council  
Village Hall, School Approach, Weston Turville 
HP22 5RW 

Tel: 01296 612838  
clerk@westonturville-pc.gov.uk 
 
Printed by  

Buxton Press, Palace Road, Buxton SK17 6AE 
 

Editor 
c/o clerk@westonturville-pc.gov.uk 
 
Advertising 
Michael Foote  
wtt-advertising@westonturville-pc.gov.uk 
 
Advertising rates for one year: 
Whole Page £250 
Half page £125 
Quarter page £65 
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 Platinum Jubilee ‘Picnic in the Park’ 

 

I would hope that by the time you read this that you will be 
aware that the parish is celebrating the Queen’s Platinum 
Jubilee on 4th June with a picnic and entertainment, 
including a skateboard demonstration to show what can be 

achieved with lots of practise!   

The winner of the ‘Name the Park’ Competition will be announced and someone 
will have the satisfaction of knowing that the Weston Turville Recreation Park 
and Play Area will hence forth be known by their submitted winning name. What 
a memory to have. Please do enter, it is free and you can have as many entries as 
you wish. Details can be found in this magazine but the name must relate to the 
Platinum Jubilee!  

The ever-popular free dog show will return so please bring all 
the family including the dogs.  We know there are a lot of new 
furry friends who have arrived during COVID, please come along 
and join in. It’s more ‘scruffs’ than ‘Crufts’ so pedigrees are not 
required but all are welcome! Now is the time to practise throwing 

the biscuit for your dog to catch as previous shows have taught 
us the dog is often let down by the handlers throwing ability! 
Rosettes will be awarded in each class. See the posters around 
the Parish for details of classes.  

There will be stalls and children’s rides, and the obligatory 
bouncy castle and face painting. We are also hoping that teams can be formed to 
take part in a TUG of WAR competition to compete for a small but perfectly 
formed trophy!  

The Street Food vendors, which have proved so popular on a Friday 
evening are attending so there will be a choice of hot foods, 
baguettes, waffles and ice cream, as well as the Chandos BBQ and 
Bar and the Church’s tea and cakes! So if you forget your 
sandwiches, we have it covered.  
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There will be the very popular children’s games for children of all sizes and ages. 

Races will be handicapped so everyone has a 
chance of winning. Parents, Grandparents 
and/or distant relatives are all encouraged to 
join in. There is some cheating, lots of laughing, 

some obstacles, and the judge’s decision is final, however unfair!  

This is a national celebration not to be missed; the chances of most of us seeing 
another royal platinum jubilee are remote so please join us and let’s make this 
one a special day for all attending. 

For your information; below is the rest of the planned activities for the extended 

Jubilee weekend. 

Mandi Simons

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Celebrations 

Thursday 2nd June 

• Trooping the Colour (The Mall and Horse Guard’s Parade) 

• RAF flypast watched by the Queen and members of the royal family from 
Buckingham Palace balcony 

• Lighting of Platinum Jubilee beacons around the country  

Friday 3rd June 

• Service of thanksgiving for the Queen’s reign, St Paul’s Cathedral, plus further 
events which will be announced at a later date 

Saturday 4th June 

• The Derby, Epsom Downs. Attended by the Queen and members of the royal 
family 

• Platinum Party at the Palace:  BBC to stage and broadcast concert featuring world 
famous stars to celebrate the most significant moments of the Queen’s reign 

Sunday 5th June 

• The Big Jubilee Lunch: Street parties to be held up and down the country 

• A lunchtime picnic, The Windsor Big Lunch is expected to become the longest 
ever held 

• The Platinum Jubilee Pageant: featuring more than 5,000 people from across the 
UK and the Commonwealth with street arts, theatre, music, circus, carnival and 
costume  
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Lindengate – Better Health & Wellbeing 

for All, Through Nature 

 

 

Through the provision of nature based activities, we empower everyone to nurture 
their wellbeing, connect to the healing power of nature and respect the 
environment. 

After a well needed Winter Wellbeing break, our incredible team & volunteers have 
been busy onsite, planting bulbs and wildflower seeds to ensure that our bees and 
other pollinators have plenty of food in the Spring and Summer months 

We offer an all age, fully integrated service, through a variety of different 
programmes, all based on the Five Ways to Wellbeing to promote positive wellbeing.  
Why not come along to one of our free drop-in sessions as part of Rest & Reflect, to 
see how we can support you.   

 

Wednesdays 1.30 – 3.30pm (no children/dogs) & Saturdays 1 – 4pm. 

(seasonal opening times, please check website before visiting) 

 

If you’ve ever thought about volunteering, why not get in touch to see how you can 
get involved.  From weekend Green Volunteens (13-18 yrs), working alongside the 
Programme team, supporting participants, or supporting the team to keep 
Lindengate looking fabulous. There are plenty of opportunities to join our 
community. 

Further information on volunteering and all our programmes, can be found on our 
website: www.lindengate.org.uk/programmes  
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Sergeant Theodore Narishkin Memorial Update  

It has been almost two years since a visit to the Royal Air 

Force Museum at Hendon provided an opportunity to 

browse a selection of books in their gift shop. One such 

book described some of the many aircraft accidents that 

occurred around our County. In particular, there was an 

account of a Miles Magister and the loss of its pilot in the 

vicinity of Weston Turville. With book duly purchased it led 

to enquiries with the local historical society who provided 

invaluable help in understanding the situation surrounding 

this fateful flight. Further conversations led to information 

about the crash of the Hawker Typhoon right in the middle 

of Weston Turville, details of which have been published here in previous editions.  

Having approached the Parish Council with the idea of erecting a memorial to the pilot, 

Sergeant Theodore Narishkin, it was met with much enthusiasm and work has been 

ongoing to bring this to fruition. A simple, yet sympathetic design has been put forward 

and has resulted in a visit to the site by the stonemason for evaluation. The memorial 

will be erected next to the existing village war memorial and will face towards the final 

resting place of Sgt Narishkin.  

As this goes to press, approvals are being sought from the relevant government 

authorities to use the required crest on the stone.  It was believed that making use of 

the 183 Squadron crest would be a straight forward matter.  That wasn't to be with the 

Royal Air Force Air Historical Branch confirming that the squadron badge was not in use 

until after the loss of the aircraft and its pilot. Consequently it has been decided to use 

the crest of the Royal Air Force, but again discussions have been in place to confirm use 

of the King’s Crown in use at the time.  

Thanks to the enthusiasm of the Parish Council in taking this project on board, we will 

undoubtedly have a memorial in place for the early part of this year. The opportunity for 

our village to erect a memorial to remember Sgt Narishkin falls into insignificance 

compared to the sacrifice he gave on the 7th March 1943. It will however, hopefully 

serve as a reminder for generations to come. As a village, we will join others around the 

UK who have erected memorials to honour and remember the many aircrew who lost 

their lives amongst local communities. Please do keep an eye out for further news on 

the unveiling of this memorial where we can all remember Sgt Narishkin and celebrate 

his short life.   

                                                                                                                                        David Smith 
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Wendover Art Club   

The Club meets on the 2nd & 4th Thursday evenings of each month, September to 

May, at St Anne's Hall, Wendover Christian Centre, Aylesbury Road, Wendover, 

HP22 6JG, 7:30pm to 9:30pm. We also hold twice annual exhibitions at Wendover 

Library Room to which all members can submit their work. 

There is a charge of £10 for non-member visitors on demo evenings but this is 

deductible from a subscription which will be £15 from now until  

September 1st. A full year's subscription is £30. 

Our spring programme is on our website 

 https://wendoverartclub.co.uk.  

 
 

FLYING START TO THE YEAR FOR ASHRIDGE HOME CARE 

Amersham based home care provider has started the year with celebrations as it has been 
shortlisted at the national Home Care Awards 2022 in three different categories.  Ashridge 
Home Care provides bespoke, personalised, one to one care for vulnerable people enabling 
them to remain in the comfort of their own homes, be that visiting, daily care or 24 hour 
live-in care.  

Ashridge Home Care has been recognised for its efforts throughout the challenging year 
that 2021 proved to be and is shortlisted as a finalist for: 

1. Recruitment, retention and staff motivation expertise 
2. Best independent home care provider 
3. Live-in care expertise 

The Home Care Awards are recognised within the social care sector as the annual 
benchmark for UK companies and organisations providing all forms of care at home 
services.  The business of home care is growing fast in the UK and these awards highlight 
outstanding examples of hard work and dedication. 

Founder Trudi Scrivener is celebrating:  “It’s always fantastic to be recognised by experts 
within the care sector but I am particularly pleased to have been shortlisted alongside 
fellow home care services of such great calibre. At long last home care is being recognised 
nationally as one of the safest and best possible forms of care and these awards help bring 
hardworking individuals to the fore.  This year is all about bringing home care to the 
forefront of people’s mind so we can lobby for appropriate recognition and financial reward 
for carers.  These types of awards go a long way towards lobbying government to recognise 
the worth of the care industry and how it can help alleviate pressure on the NHS and other 
services and keep people happy and healthy in their own homes for as long as possible.” 

Award winners will be announced at the National Conference Centre in BIckenhill near 
Birmingham on April 1st 2022. 

 

https://wendoverartclub.co.uk/
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Remember a loved one this spring with a Forever Snowdrop 

Florence Nightingale Hospice Charity has partnered with 
Waddesdon Manor to launch a very special event to 
remember loved ones and raise funds for local hospice 
care this Spring.  In March a stunning temporary display 
of 500 bespoke 3-headed metal snowdrops will be 
installed at the Aviary Gardens at Waddesdon Manor. 
Each Forever Snowdrop will represent the life of a loved 
one and has been uniquely designed and hand crafted by 
British Ironworks. 

The Charity are offering you the opportunity to be a part of this event by purchasing one 
of these limited Forever Snowdrops, which also includes an invitation to a private 
viewing of the display on Monday 21st March whilst the grounds are closed to the public.  
The Forever Snowdrop installation will then remain on display to the general public for 
two weeks. And once the installation is removed, you will be able to take the flower 
home to display as a Forever Snowdrop keepsake. 

The money raised from the display will help to raise vital funds for hospice care, 
ensuring that the Florence Nightingale Hospice team are there to support patients and 
their families through the toughest times. 

Dedicate your Forever Snowdrop at https://www.fnhospice.org.uk/foreverflowers or 
call 01296 429975 for more information.  

 
If you would like to contribute an article 

for a future edition of the Weston Turville 
Times, please send to 

clerk@westonturville-pc.gov.uk 

 

 
 

Suppliers and installers of the highest 
quality 

Windows, Doors, Orangeries & 
Conservatories 

 

Visit our Showroom or contact us for a 
free no obligation quote: 

19 Bridgegate Business Park, 
Gatehouse Way, Aylesbury, 

HP19 8XN 
 

Tel: 01296 422842 
enquiries@premwindowsanddoors.co.uk 

www.premwindowsanddoors.co.uk 

 

Seasoned Logs 
Suitable for open fires and log 
burners 

£5 per bag 
£60 per sack 

Free delivery in village 
Church Farm 

Weston Turville 
Tel: 01296 613424 

 

https://www.fnhospice.org.uk/foreverflowers
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WESTON TURVILLE VILLAGE HALL 

Registered Charity 268961 
 

Tel: 07909 485369 or email westonturvillehall@gmail.com 

www.wturvillehall.weebly.com 
 

 
 

❖ Spacious main hall with disabled facilities 
❖ Sound system (with hearing loop) 
❖ Pull-down projector screen 
❖ Separate meeting room also doubles as a catering/bar area 
❖ Kitchen with cooker and microwave 
❖ Car Park with easy access 

For availability click on the ‘Calendar’ page on our website or call on 07909 485369 
Regular weekday slots currently available. 

 

http://www.wturvillehall.weebly.com/
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  Recipe Page 

CHOCOLATE ORANGE CAKE 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TOMATO + SWISS CHEESE TART 
 

Method 

 

Preheat over to 180°C / 350F / Gas 4 

 

Cake 

Melt chocolate. Cream sugar +butter, add 

orange zest + juice and the melted chocolate.  

Slowly add the eggs one at a time.  Sift flour, 

baking powder + cocoa powder and fold into 

the mixture.  Cook for 30 mins. 

Syrup 

Heat sugar + water and stir in the liqueur, pour 

over hot cake. 

Ganache 

Warm cream and stir in chocolate, stirring until 

smooth.  Add liqueur and when cool, poor over 

cake. 

 

Ingredients 

Cake 

50g dark chocolate 

200g caster sugar 

200g unsalted butter 

2 oranges 

5 eggs 

200g self-raising flour 

1tsp baking powder 

150g cocoa powder 

Syrup 

150g sugar 

150ml water 

Dash of orange liqueur 

Ganache 

200ml double cream 

200g dark chocolate 

Dash of orange liqueur 

 

Ingredients 

2 large onions finely chopped 

2tbsp olive oil 

3 x 400g cans of whole tomatoes 

1 chilli – as hot as you like –  finely slice 

½ tsp sugar 

2 cloves of garlic 

1tbdp rosemary 

200g puff pastry 

1tbs [ Dijon mustard 

3 slices Emmenthal 

2tbsp olive oil 

 

Method 

Cook onions in 2tbsp olive oil until soft.  

Chop and drain tomatoes – drain very 

well!  Add tomatoes, chilli, sugar, garlic 

+ rosemary to onions and cook until 

reduced + very thick - ~45 minutes until 

there is no spare liquid – add seasoning. 

 

Line tart dish with pastry and spread 

mustard + cheese over base. Add the 

cool tomato mixture and drizzle with 

olive oil. And when cooked ~30 minutes 

drizzle a little more oil on top. 
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Parish Council News 

 

Improvements to Recreation Ground 

Work has been ongoing over winter adding new facilities – the skate park and MUGA 
(multi use games area) - and extending the accessible pathway around the field.  New 
picnic benches have been installed in the wildflower area 
adjacent to the tennis courts and planting will start here in 
the spring. 

The time of year has meant that the area is very muddy due 
to the wet weather and heavy machinery on the field, but 
we have had a few weeks now with no works being carried 
out to give the field a chance to recover. 

In the spring, when ground conditions permit, the final new facility will be installed – the 
petanque court.  This is going near the tennis court and will replace the basket ball net 
and concrete pad – basketball facilities are now provided within the MUGA.  The CCTV 
coverage around the hall has now been extended to cover the new facilities to 
discourage anti social behaviour and vandalism. 

It is hoped that residents of all ages and physical abilities can now enjoy the recreation 
ground.  For those interested in keeping fit, the total length of the paths is just under a 
mile or 1200m long.  The loop around the football pitches is 546m long. 

Precept 

The Parish Council has set the precept for 2022-23 which equates to a 2% increase to 
residents.  The cost to a Band D property will therefore be £59.57 per year, an increase of 
£1.16 per year 

Platinum Jubilee Celebrations 

To celebrate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee, there will be an event held on the playing fields 
on Saturday 4th June (see advert on page 5).  The Parish Council are planning lots of fun 
things for the day including dog show, children’s rides and races, demonstration of skills 
on the new skate park, stalls, street food and much more.  Please come along and bring 
your family to support this community event. 

Litter Picks 

Parish litter picks will be arranged for April and September – look out for posters 
advertising the date nearer the time.  Litter pickers and black sacks will be provided. 

 



Weston Turville Times Spring 2022  17 

The Glebe Land 

It was agreed at the Parish Council meeting in November that an ecological survey will be 
carried out on the land before any further decisions are taken on its future use.  The 
survey will be carried out in May/June.   

The right of way across the land does need some work to make it easier and safer for 
people to use and the overgrowth either side and canopy above will therefore be cut back.  
This will need to be done outside the nesting season and will either be done in March or 
October.  Notices will be put up advising of the dates work will be carried out. 

Street Food Events 

The very popular street food event will now be taking place every month on the third 
Friday, the first being on Friday 19th March from 6pm-9pm. There will be different vendors 
every month. Everyone welcome.   

Parish Council Meetings 

All local residents are welcome to attend meetings of the council and its committees to 
observe and at the start of each meeting there is a chance for residents to raise any issues 
with the Council.  Meetings are held in either the Village Hall or the parish meeting room, 
adjacent to the hall.  

Please see our website for agenda details or contact the Clerk.   

Email: clerk@westonturville-pc.gov.uk       Tel: 01296 612838 

Weston Turville Parish Council, Village Hall, School Approach, Weston Turville HP22 5RW 

 

 

mailto:clerk@westonturville-pc.gov.uk


18  Weston Turville Times Spring 2022 

Better Health, better you    

With the nicer weather approaching and the Covid restrictions easing, it is an 
ideal opportunity to highlight the options we have in the area for us all to use. 

According to the Oxford English Dictionary wellbeing is defined as “the state of 
being comfortable, healthy or happy”.  However, it is a much broader concept 
than that. 

There are many ways we can improve activity and health, reduce stress and 
loneliness, whilst getting some fresh air, at a minimal cost. Here are a few ideas: 

Walking 

We are so fortunate to have various walks around the village and 
surrounding area (see map on page 20-21). 

Take a nice stroll around Weston Turville reservoir or canal, or a 
short car ride/cycle to Wendover Woods, Coombe Hill, Waddesdon 
Manor, Tring Reservoirs.  

Recreational Ground/Park 

Last year the all weather path around the Recreational Ground was established 
and by the time you read this will be fully completed. The path walk is 1200m 
long. 

The newly installed MUGA, Tennis Courts, children’s play area, 
skate park are available for everyone to use too, with a Petanque 

Court coming soon in spring. 

The new Wild Flower meadow area this year will continue to evolve with the 
installation of picnic tables and further planting for everyone to enjoy.  There will 
be various opportunities for the whole community to be involved in the planting 
of the mounds. 

Gardening  

This is a great activity for body, mind and soul. It is an activity which 
can be completed by yourself or with others.  The village already 
has a well established and friendly allotment, with available plots, 
or you might like to volunteer in helping the Parish Council with the 
numerous horticultural initiatives around the village. 

The personal satisfaction of growing your own food is amazing, whether it is in 
your own garden, an allotment or in a plant pot, it helps to improve your physical 
as well as mental health. If like me you sometimes have too much, share the 
fruits of your labour with friends, family or the Community.  
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Socialising 

There are numerous organisations in the area which offer various activities and 
social events for sharing your interests, passion and knowledge:  U3A (crafts, 
classes, games, knowledge sharing), Historical Society, Womens Institute, fitness 
classes (in the village Hall). 

The Parish Council is planning to introduce a few new “chat 
benches” around the village.  The idea is if you see someone sitting 
by themselves, and you have a moment,  stop and have a chat. 

Cycling 

There are already some cycle lanes established. In January the 
Bucks Council started work on a three month project to improve the 
existing lanes by widening them, and linking them. Eventually 
the cycle route will be from Aylesbury to Wendover. 

The project plan is to link the Amber Way Cycling route to Victory Road in 
Wendover and on to Wendover train Station. 

There will be a new widened cycle route between Halton Lane and Castle Park 
Road, and improvements and widening along the existing routes between Halton 
Lane and Worlds End Lane.  A brand new cycle lane extension to the Amber Way 
will connect to the Schools along Wharf Road too. 

Pamper yourself Therapies 

There is nothing nicer for your wellbeing than therapy.  Whether it is a specific 
treatment to ease an achy problem or to improve outward appearance.  We are 
so fortunate to have a variety of therapists in the area, ranging from sports, 
reflexology, Reiki, massage and beauty therapists. 

Summary 

If, like me, you are inspired by the 
activities available in the area, get your 
walking shoes ready, give your bike a 
dust and let’s get moving. 

Georgie Fincham 
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“JOB DONE 

GARDENING” 

From the first grass cut to 

continued garden maintenance 

(weekly, fortnightly, monthly or 

ad hoc basis). 

We are a team of ladies who will 

transform your garden in no time 

and will continue to call as 

regularly as you want us to 

LET US DO THE HARD WORK 

AND LEAVE YOU TO DO THE 

POTTERING! 

PLEASE CALL ALISON 

PROBETS ON  07754 207258 
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 Worried about rising energy bills? Got a draughty house? 

If you’re a low-income household, earning less than £30,000 a year, then you could 

benefit from the new Green Homes Grant Scheme being offered by Buckinghamshire 

Council. The scheme aims to reduce household fuel bills, make homes warmer and more 

comfortable, lower carbon emissions, and create green jobs. 

The grants can be used to upgrade home insulation and install low carbon heating. 
Eligible households could benefit from measures including external wall insulation, air 
source heat pumps and loft or underfloor insulation. 

Warmworks is the Managing Agent of the scheme. They have a strong track record of 

helping more than 25,000 households across the UK to improve the heating in their  

homes, and be happier, healthier and more comfortable in them. Residents who apply for 

the scheme and are eligible will be contacted by Warmworks to arrange a survey on their 

home in order to agree the work that will be carried out. An accredited and registered 

sub-contractor team then completes the installation of the agreed heating and energy-

efficiency measures, before an independent inspection assesses the completed work 

against rigorous quality standards. Where required, Warmworks will also then arrange for 

a full annual service to be completed 12 months later. How does it work? 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To find if you meet the criteria go to https://www.warmworks.co.uk/greenhomesgrant/ 
or call 0800 011 6189 

This scheme is being publicised by Climate Action Weston Turville, working with the 
Parish Council for a carbon-free future for our community.  

https://www.warmworks.co.uk/greenhomesgrant/
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Villagers form a Climate Action group for Weston Turville 
 
Following a Weston Turville Parish Council meeting where 
members of the public and counsellors discussed doing more to 
reduce the village’s carbon impact, a local group called Climate 
Action Weston Turville (CAWT) has been set up by Rachel 

Blackmore. 

The group is open to all residents in Weston Turville to come together to discuss and 
take forward ideas as to how to further reduce Weston Turville’s carbon impact to net 
zero by 2030.  Our intention is to provide education, practical ideas and advice to help 
us all understand how to make a more positive impact. We will also work in conjunction 
with local and national partners to provide access to offers and promotions that 
positively impact the environment.  

Carbon dioxide and other greenhouse gases like methane are produced when we heat 
our homes using natural gas, use diesel or petrol cars, use electricity from non-
renewable sources, buy items that are not produced in a sustainable or carbon zero way 
and consume food and drink that, when farmed, produced or transported here, produce 
carbon dioxide or other harmful gases. 

It’s good to see what’s been done in the village so far. However, the need for further 
ideas and more action was underlined by the Climate Change 2021 report by the UN's 
Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change (IPCC) setting out the facts of our impact on 
the climate and showing that temperatures are almost certain to rise even further 
leading to catastrophic results. COP26 held in Glasgow reinforced the need for action. 

Climate change is here now and only going to get worse if we don’t do more to cut our 
harmful emissions. Each person produces between about 8 to 12 tonnes of CO2 per 
year. So, the village and surrounding parish with about 4,000 residents has a combined 
total carbon footprint of between 32,000 to 48,000 tonnes of CO2 per year.  

Weston Turville needs you to take action to help the UK and the rest of the world to 
reduce the causes and effects of climate change as much as possible. Otherwise, our 
summers will become hotter and wetter, our weather generally more unpredictable and 
our climate hard to live in. Our food supplies will become threatened and our coasts 
further eroded. Land will flood more regularly including in Weston Turville – just ask 
anyone in West End about the floods earlier this year.   

We can’t rely on someone else taking action for us. Every positive action that we take 
combines as every little helps, each of us doing something will make a sizeable impact 
overall.  The good news is that there are a lot of small and some larger changes we can 
all make now that will have an impact on the UK’s contribution to the causes of climate 
change. 
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CAWT has 5 main areas of priority which are linked directly to the biggest causes of 
climate damage.  Following meetings and discussions with local organisations we have 
several areas that we are progressing in 2022: 

• Communication – helping people understand what climate change is and how 
we can all help 

• Energy - make our homes as energy efficient as possible, including installing 
solar panels and solar water heating and buying electricity produced from 
renewable sources from your electricity supplier 

• Transport – promoting transport that produces less or no carbon, like electric 
cars, buses or bikes, or walking more. We’re encouraging local destinations to 
install electric car chargers  

• Food and food waste – including more composting and for people to reduce or 
cut out consumption of food like beef, which produces a lot of methane, and 
buy food only produced in the UK or transported here sustainably 

• Consumption / waste – encouraging use of repair cafes to reuse household 
items rather than throw them away 

• Biodiversity – planting trees around Weston Turville to soak up more carbon 
dioxide. 

So, it’s not all doom and gloom as there are things we can all do to help now! CAWT will 
focus on regular communication and education to help people understand what climate 
change is and how we can all help.  We will continue to work with the Parish Council to 
partner on shared goals.    We will work to progress the priority areas listed above and 
are planning events and activities so please do keep an eye on Everything Weston 
Turville and look out for a CAWT Facebook page for more information on activities and 
events. 

If you want to join or contribute to the Climate Action Weston Turville group, then 
please email Rachel on racheljblackmore@gmail.com.  

Weston Turville Parish Council also has more information on its website. Go to 
www.westonturville-pc.gov.uk and click on Climate Action.  

 
Ben Brownlee 
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WESTON TURVILLE HISTORICAL 

SOCIETY 
For information and enquiries, contact: 

secretary@WTHSoc.org.uk 

  
We hope you are all well and have succeeded in getting through last few month of 2021 
and the first month of 2022. We recommenced our monthly meetings for 2022 on Friday 
28th January 2022 at the Village Hall. We had an excellent turn out of over 50 people 
which included many new members who signed up.  Below is the list of meetings for the 
coming months up to and including June. We are sure there are topics that will be of 
interest, and we are particularly looking forward to the talk on 25th March. The talk is by 
Dr Rachel Wood who is the archaeological manager for HS2 and will be on the significant 
finds uncovered at the old church in Stoke Mandeville. If you watched the “Digging for 
Britain” on the BBC, you would have seen her talking about the Roman sculptures that 
made it into national news. 

If you wish to join the society the fees are £5 for a family membership and £3 for a single 
membership and the meeting fee of £2 per member and £3 for non-members for the 
coming year. Doors open at 7:30pm and coffee/tea will be available. 

The committee have been working on updating the book on the Weston Turville 
Reservoir which was last issued in 2006. The book was written by Tessa Taylor who was 
one of our members and also a member of BBOWT. We have included many new colour 
photographs and amended the text appropriately. We hope to have the book printed in 
the spring of this year.  

For existing members and non-members, we can recommend that you have a look at 
our website, www.WTHSoc.org.uk. The site contains a great deal of information about 
the history of Weston Turville, copies of old postcards, links to other relevant historical 
sites etc.  

Date for Weston Turville Historical Society Speaker Programme 2021/22 

Date Speaker Title of Talk 

25 February 2022 Neil Rees The Czech Connection – the Czech Cabinet in exile 
in Aylesbury Vale in WW11 

25 March 2022 Dr Rachel Wood A Sculpted Surprise: Interim Results of the 
Excavations at the Ruined Church of St Mary’s 
Stoke Mandeville 

29 April 2022 Alison Bailey Arts & Crafts, Amersham 
May 27th 2022 Dr David Noy Churchwardens, JP’s, wills and inventories.         

Recent work of RBS 

June 24th 2022 Judy Dewey Wallingford Castle, Royal Stronghold of the 
Thames valley 

http://www.wthsoc.org.uk/
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The JoAnn Latus 
School of Dance 

 
 

❖ Established 24 years 

❖ Ballet, Tap, Modern and Jazz                         
dance  

❖ For all ages from 3 years upward 

❖ Regular examinations & shows. 

❖ Fully qualified teachers. 

❖ Local classes held in Weston Turville, 
Aston Clinton and Stoke Mandeville 

 
www.jolatusdance.co.uk 

01462 769 665 or 07800 518 654 

NOW REOPEN FOR BUSINESS 

 

Chris 

at Cathy's 

Unisex Hairdressing 

 
Open Tuesday, Thursday 

Friday and Saturday 
 

Masks, risers and the 2m rule still 
in place 

3 New Road, 
Weston Turville 

Tel:  01296 613763 or  
07423 057871 
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P. KERNAN 

TREE SURGERY 

 
All aspects of tree work undertaken. 

Hedges maintained. Fully qualified-Fully insured. 
Local authority approved: Free estimates. 

Firewood for sale. 

Tel: 01296 330501 Direct: 07763 073663 
94 Tring Road, Wendover, HP22 6NX 

www.pkernantreesurgeons.com 
patrick.kernan1@gmail.com  
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Massage: 
(What can it do for me?) 

 

Set aside any prenotion you may have that massage is only a feel-good way to 
indulge or pamper yourself. To the contrary, massage can be a powerful tool to 
help you take charge of your health and well-being, whether you have a specific 

health condition, or just looking to relieve some stress. 

Massage benefits include: 

Reducing stress and increasing relaxation 

Reducing muscle soreness and tension 

Improving circulation, energy and alertness 

Improving immune function 

 

It can also help with: 

Lower back pain 

Upper back and neck pain 

Soft tissue strains or injuries 

Sports injuries 

Frozen shoulder, tennis elbow, carpal tunnel and RSI 

Not sure what type of massage is right for you? 

If you look on the web, you may be overwhelmed by the different types of massage 
available, but you don’t have to zero in on the perfect massage before booking an 
appointment. In fact, often a mix and match of techniques are used depending on 

what the client has come in for. 

So, if I can help, please get in touch. 
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St Mary's Weston Turville Improving Facilities Team, SWIFT 

The Oak Room@ St Mary’s 

Our new room is proving popular, with three regular users now booked for future 

events. Internally, it is also a huge benefit for various church meetings. The efficient 

radiators bring the room temperature from near freezing to a comfortable 21 degrees in 

only 15 minutes as opposed to running the church gas heating for two hours before an 

event and still not being comfortable. A new door is currently being installed between 

the church and the extension and this will keep the heat from escaping into the cold 

church when the Oak Room is in use, as well as adding security.  A blue sign “The Oak 

Room @ St Mary’s” has been attached to the building and is visible from the car park to 

guide visitors. 

We now have a meeting room which can accommodate at least 35 people seated, plus a 

committee table, for a meeting; 7 tables with chairs for a chess, bridge, etc event; 7 

large tables for a sale or display; or a classroom set-up with 6 large tables and 30 chairs. 

A children’s party or small reception is another option. We have two toilets, one 

accessible with baby-changing facility, and a tea-point where light refreshments can be 

served. The whole has level access from the car park. This is a great facility, not just for 

the church but for the benefit of the whole community. It is largely due to the support of 

the community that it has been achieved and in such difficult times. 

For enquiries and details of bookings please contact Clare Chamberlain on 07596 

997339. 

In spite of many generous grants and donations there remains some £2k of additional 

works to be paid for including equipment for hirers and a retention sum of about £8k 

this summer. 

If you are able to help, please send donations to the Rectory, Church Walk, Weston 

Turville, HP22 5SH or to me Roger Fellows, 65 Craigwell Avenue, Aylesbury, HP21 7AG. 

Cheques should be payable to “PCC Weston Turville, SWIFT”. Transfers to “PCC Weston 

Turville SWIFT” at NatWest, 60-01-31, account 51685922 or online to 

www.goldengiving.com/wall/swift are also welcome. Please use gift aid to increase your 

donation by 25% at no additional cost to yourself, if you are a UK taxpayer. 

For any other information about SWIFT or ways in which you can help or contribute 

please contact the clergy, or me, or Clare. 

Roger Fellows, 01296 424982 

http://www.goldengiving.com/wall/swift
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What’s on in the local area  

March 
10th   Parish Council Planning Committee, 7pm 
17th   Parish Council meeting, 7pm 
18th   Street Food Event at the Village Hall, 6-9pm 
25th   Weston Turville Historical Society at the Village Hall 7.30pm 

April 
14th   Parish Council Planning Committee, 7pm 
21st   Parish Council meeting, 7pm 
21st   Annual Parish Meeting starts at 7.30pm 
22nd   Street Food Event at the Village Hall, 6-9pm 
23rd   Big Walk in aid of the Pace Centre 
29th   Weston Turville Historical Society at the Village Hall 7.30pm 

May 
12th  Parish Council Planning Committee, 7pm 
17th   Parish Council meeting, 7pm 
19th   Street Food Event at the Village Hall, 6-9pm 
27th   Weston Turville Historical Society at the Village Hall 7.30pm 
28th – 30th  Mentmore Arts Festival 
   
Regular Events 

Second Saturday monthly – Repair Café at St Michael’s Church, Aston Clinton 9am - 12noon 

Thursdays – Wendover Market 

Wednesdays, Fridays, Saturdays – Aylesbury Market 

Street Food events at the Village Hall, Weston Turville on the third Friday of each month. 

 

  

                     

In this day and age you can’t get much for 3p a day but that is all you have to pay for 
membership of Weston Turville U3A. 

Your current membership fee of £10 a year gives you access to everything we do 
and that includes the right to attend any of our 40 activity groups, the chance to 

hear some wonderful speakers at our monthly general meetings, a lively newsletter, 
access to join our Facebook page, delivery of the national U3A magazine to your 
door and many other benefits.  So what are you waiting for?  Visit our website 

www.wtu3a.org.uk  or call our Secretary on 01296 613217 for more information. 
Alternatively, come along to our monthly general meeting which is held on the 

fourth Thursday afternoon of each month at Aylesbury Rugby Club . You will be very 
welcome. 

 

  

 
Weston Turville U3A 
 

http://www.wtu3a.org.uk/
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The WI is the largest voluntary women’s organisation in the 
UK. It plays a unique role in supporting and enabling women 
of all ages to meet in the local area, develop new skills and 
share ideas. There is also the opportunity to discuss issues 
that matter both on a national and local level. How much 

you get involved is entirely up to each person. 

The Weston Turville WI branch was formed in March 2019 and welcomes women of all ages 
and backgrounds to our friendly local group.  For further information, please contact our 
President, Denise or Carolyn our Secretary via our email: westonturvillewi@gmail.com 
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The Chequers Inn 
Weston Turville 

Double Rosette fine dining pub and restaurant  

Specialising in seasonal, local produce, we offer a la carte, tasting and 

vegan tasting menus, as well as 1, 2 and 3 course set lunch menus - or 

simply drop in for a cosy fireside drink in our 16th century bar! 

~ 

Phone - 01296613298 

Email - info@thechequerswt.co.uk 

www.thechequerswt.co.uk 
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USEFUL CONTACTS 

Allotment Association wtaacommittee@gmail.com 

Aston Clinton Surgery 01296 630241 

Bedgrove Surgery 01296 330330 

Buckinghamshire Council 01296 395000 

Citizens Advice 0344 411 1444 

Crimestoppers 0800 555 111 

Electricity Emergency (UK Power Networks) 0800 783 8838 

Environmental Health out of hours  01296 585093 

Gas Emergency 0800 111 999 

Hospital – High Wycombe 01494 526161 

Hospital - Stoke Mandeville  01296 315000 

NHS Direct 111 

Police – non emergency 101 

School – Weston Turville Combined 01296 613436 

Transport for Bucks 01296 395000  

Village Hall, Weston Turville 07909 485369 

Wendover Health Centre 01296 623452 

Wendover Library 01296 382415 

Weston Turville Parish Council 01296 612838 

Local Councillors 

Cllr Bill Chapple OBE   01296 426814 

Cllr Michael Collins 01296 632039 

Cllr Julie Ward 07766 545236 

Support Services 

Age UK 0800 169 6565 

Childline 0800 1111 

Domestic Violence Hotline 0808 2000 247 

Mind 0300 123 3393 

Samaritans 116 123 
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WHO TO REPORT ISSUES TO 

Antisocial behaviour 

999 - to report a crime in progress 

101 – to report a crime after the fact 

01296 383962 Mon-Fri or 0800 999 7677 
evenings or weekends – to report concerns 
about children to Social Services First Response 

01296 585858 – to report antisocial behaviour 
to Buckinghamshire Council 

Dog bins (full or damaged) 
Buckinghamshire Council - 01296 585858 
(please quote the bin reference number eg 
AV123 which is on each bin) 

Environmental Health issues – 
including noise complaints 

Buckinghamshire Council - 01296 585858 

Fly Tipping Buckinghamshire Council - 01296 585858 

Highways and Rights of Way 
Transport for Bucks – 01296 395000 
Or www.fixmystreet.buckscc.gov.uk/ 

Litter – missed bin collections, 
overflowing public litter bins 

Buckinghamshire Council - 01296 585858 

Park and recreation ground Parish Council – 01296 612838 

Planning matters, including 
enforcement 

Buckinghamshire Council - 01296 585858 

Street furniture, eg benches, bins, 
bus shelters, noticeboards 

Parish Council – 01296 612838 

Street lights located in Hampden 
Hall, A413 or A41 

Transport for Bucks – 01296 395000 
Or report online via 
www.fixmystreet.buckscc.gov.uk/ 

Street lights located in Weston 
Turville village 

Parish Council – 01296 612838 

Village Hall Parish Council – 01296 612838 

Water leaks Thames Water – 0800 714 614 
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